
REETH PARISH COUNCIL 
Clerk to the Council- Mr Ian C. Scott 

Telfit Bowl, Marske, Richmond, North Yorkshire DL11 7NG 

Telephone: 01969 622227 (Work) 01748 823570 (Home) 

ics@scottswright.com 

 

 

MINUTES of a Meeting held on Monday, 25 July 2011  

 

Present: Cllr M. Bearpark (Chairman) Cllrs D. Allinson,  R.W Rutter, D. Hutchinson & M Gardner, Mr. I. C. 

Scott (Clerk), Mrs. T. Little (Press) .   

               

                

                                              
1. Apologies for absence were received from County Councillor J Blackie.  

2. The Minutes of last meeting were read, approved and signed after amendment. 

3. Matters arising: 

 

1. Nothing further had been heard from Dr Cobbett and it was agreed that a 6 month time limit be 

imposed for consent to a memorial bench being given and the bench or seat being put into 

position. 

2. Cllr Allinson has cut back the vegetation which was obscuring the brown information sign near 

the bridge.  

                                                                                                                   

4. Correspondence: 

1. Email from Ian Broadwith, Access Ranger for YDNP outlining his job and work he was to 

undertake in the area (strimming) which had now been done. 

2. Letter from Michael Briggs Area Ranger for YDNP outlining his job. 

3. Update from the Richmondshire Speed Matrix meeting . 

4. NYCC to say we will hear more about the LEADER programme 

5. Email from NYCC Highways regarding the blocked drain on Mill Hill. 

6. Invitation to join the Environment Agency at the Buck Hotel on 27 July between 3 pm – 7 pm re: 

flooding. 

7. YDNP – changes to the planning application scheme of delegation. 

8. Santander to confirm closure of the deposit account. 

9. NYCC Highway regarding the bollards near the Museum which should now be removed. 

10. NYCC planning policy for Waste & Quarrying. 

 

5.  Metcalfe’s Farm 

 

The Council is not happy with the new set of plans and the Clerk is to write to YDNP upholding the 

concerns of the adjoining properties. 

 

 

 

 



  

6.  It was proposed by Cllr Hutchinson, seconded by Cllr Allinson and resolved to pay the following: 

 

 Reeth Garage – Petrol        £69.70 

 Reeth Memorial Hall – one years hire   £100.00  

 Playdale     £1201.25 

 R. Baker – grass cutting    £ 299.88 

C. Garner – market      £139.20 

 

 
7. The work to replace the setts at Healaugh had started on 25 July 2011. 

 

8. Market Report: 

 

 £478 had been received from Honesty Boxes and £326 from the Market. 

 

9. Date of next meeting 26 September 2011. 

 

10. The Clerk confirmed that the audit of the accounts is proceeding. 

 

11. Any Other Business: 

 

 1. Cllr Allinson will ask Mr Frankland to look at the seat near the quoits pitch as it needs attention. 

2. Mr Frankland would also be asked to quote for the two seats at Healaugh . 

3. There appears to be a leaking water main in the road near Mrs Margaret Rutter. 

4. The Clerk to enquire what criteria there are for obtaining a tenancy of the new affordable housing units. 

5. The wall near Reeth Bridge has a bulge probably caused by a tree. 

6. Ian Calvert has put some flags down and tidied up a piece of land near Back Lane. 

7. There was discussion about permitted development with regard to a property in Healaugh. 

8. The Baker and the Museum are not removing their signs on a night and the Clerk is to contact them. 

 


